Dear …
Thank you for taking the time to reply to my recent letter.
You may recall that in the letter I asked you to consider fully the facts I provided, and for your support in the forthcoming debate in Parliament resulting from a petition aiming to bring to an end the suffering of greyhounds in the racing industry, signed by over 104,000 people. This debate is now scheduled for Monday 28th March 2022.

You stated in your reply that greyhounds are afforded adequate protection by:
-The Animal Welfare Act (2006)
- Recommendations resulting from the 2016 Review of the Welfare of Racing Greyhounds Regulations 2010 (many of which remain unmet including kennelling standards)
- Via the increase to a voluntary levy / or the introduction of a statutory levy
I would ask you to please consider the following:
The self regulating billion pound dog racing industry does not enforce the Animal Welfare Act - it only enforces the Rules of Racing through internal Disciplinary Hearings which are predisposed to ensure the betting integrity.
There are almost 5,000 injuries every year, resulting in over 270 deaths and lifelong pain to greyhounds, often as young as16 months old. As a consequence, these dogs may have to be prematurely euthanized due to poor quality of life. These injuries are specific to greyhounds racing on oval tracks and are rarely seen in other breeds, because the pressures repetitively experienced on the left side of the lower legs from running on the bends destroys the structural integrity of the bones and the musculoskeletal system. There is a difference between running free in a field or beach and running on an oval track, which is not a natural running pattern. Are greyhounds not dogs too? Then why does section 9 of the Animal Welfare Act 2006 not apply to them, and to their ‘need to be protected from pain, suffering, injury and disease’?
Once again I would urge you to look at Professor Knight’s report - which reviews 40 years’ worth of veterinary articles - on the injuries seen in greyhounds and how they are caused by racing. The racing industry has had 40 years to address all these problems, and has been unable to do so.
https://greytexploitations.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/11/Injuries-in-Racing-Greyhounds-by-AK.pdf

The GBGB injury scheme attempts to address the veterinary treatment of injured greyhounds and lessen the number of greyhounds destroyed, but nothing can significantly reduce the injuries including fatal ones, or the number of greyhounds that suffer life-long problems caused by racing.

In addition to injuries, self regulation by the industry, overbreeding with consequent surplus of dogs to be homed and lack of independent scrutiny into kennelling standards continue to result in much suffering, with dogs sometimes being kept in appalling conditions - as exposed here and in numerous other media reports:
https://news.sky.com/story/claw-marks-and-faeces-inside-kennel-housing-70-greyhounds-11555707
The best ‘efforts’ in the world such as improving kennelling, rehoming levels and welfare standards do not address the fact that every day dogs race on dangerously configured tracks, dogs sustain unnecessary injuries and dogs die.
With these facts to hand, I would ask you as my MP to please reconsider your response and if possible, attend the debate in support of a ban.

Thank you.

Yours sincerely,
…..
